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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

May 22, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  
The Selectmen reviewed and discussed a block rate analysis on water rates provided by Granite State Rural Water along with input from Dick Emberley, Town Water/Sewer System Operator.  The Selectmen will be meeting with The Mountain Corporation on Friday, May 26, 2017 to discuss their water usage and rates applied to that usage.   
The Selectmen reviewed a letter from a property owner on Laurel Street concerning cars traveling at high speeds.  The letter and a request for monitoring will be presented to Chief Lyons.  
The Selectmen reviewed three quotes Mr. Emberley presented for work to be done on Cottage Street.  
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from a property owner showing they have a special exemption to permit a business at their home.  
The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from the NH Governor’s Commission on Disability in reference to the Town’s ADA Coordinator.  A new coordinator will be appointed as Mrs. LaPlante was the previous coordinator.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Sign Permit for Map 05 Lot 153.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 5/15/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $39.95, and $27,473.37. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $8,240.13; the Payroll Check Registers in the amount of $530.18 and $1251.13, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,989.46. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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